


A special meeting of the Orderville Town Board was held Wednesday, December 18, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. in the basement of the Orderville Town Office.  
Those present were:  Mayor Lyle Goulding, Council Members: Susan Esplin, Marianne Leigh, Shaun Sharkey, and Rory Hatch.
Employees present Chelcie Cox -Utility Billing Clerk, Breanna Crofts-Treasurer, Christopher Esplin-Building Inspector. 
Public present: Ryker Steglich (Sunrise Engineer), Jon Lee, David Johnson, Shanda Frost, Andrew Ireland, Tyler Shoaf, Alex Pavlides, Ed Bolander, 
Mayor Lyle Goulding called the meeting to order.  
Public Comment: No comment. 


BUSINESS:
1. DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE VOTE ON THE REVISED TOWN OF ORDERVILLE SUBDIVISION ORDINANCE Mayor Goulding shared Planning and Zoning have reviewed and discussed the ordinance with Ryker Steglich from Sunrise Engineering. It is required by the State to adopt this ordinance, and Commission Chair Ed Bolander had lots of questions about it. Ed Bolander has concerns about the Minor Subdivision/Simple Lot Subdivision for splitting of 1 lots having to go through the entire subdivision process. Proposal of striking number one from section 3.4.4 to open Simple Lot Subdivision process to all zones. Concerns about subdividing commercial lots without going through the standard process. After discussion a decision was made to adopt the ordinance as is and modify it later if necessary. Marianne Leigh motioned to approve the Revised Subdivision Ordinance. Rory Hatch seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carries.  

2. APPROVAL/DENIAL BREANNA CROFTS INTERIM TOWN CLERK BEGINNING JANUARY 1, 2025 Mayor Goulding started a discussion on the requirement of a clerk/recorder and believes the Town is required to have one in place. When Carol departs, we will not have that so I have asked Breanna Crofts if she would fill in as interim Town Clerk. Susan Esplin motioned to approve Breanna Crofts as interim Town Clerk. Marianne Leigh seconded the motion. Ayes: Marianne Leigh, Shaun Sharkey, Susan Esplin, Mayor Goulding. Nays: Rory Hatch Motion carried with a vote of four to one.


Other necessary items: No business. 
ADJOURN Rory Hatch motioned that the meeting to be adjourned. Marianne Leigh seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carries. 



On January 8, 2024, Rory Hatch motioned to approve these minutes.  Marianne Leigh seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carries.








